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Dear Praying Friends and Family,

Greetings in the name of our Blessed Saviour, Jesus Christ! Cyndie and 1 pray this letter finds all of you happy,
safe and healthy enjoying the blessings of our Lord. .

You may have not heard, but Cyndie had a small stroke in February. She has numbness and tingling on the left
side of her face, her left hand and her left foot. We spent 3 days and 2 nights in the hospital. They ran 2 CT
scans and an MRI which finally revealed the stroke on the right side of her brain. The neurologists are confident
she will recover but it will take time. Imagine using your thumb, but not being able to feel it. It is more of a
nuisance right now. She is able to function, but can’t feel things on her left side. Please pray for patience and
compete healing for her. Thank you.

We also have had a new family join Word for the World Baptist Ministries as missionaries to Papua New
Guinea. Bro. Scott and Leisl Back are out of the Bible Baptist Church, Deland, FL. They are going over to
manage the Mt. Hagen Missionary Home in Mt. Hagen, Papua New Guinea. They will also be helping in the
ministries of other missionaries serving there in PNG. They have attended our Missionary Candidate School
previously so they are familiar with procedures, etc. They need to be in country by the end of March so will not
be in Missionary Candidate School this year. They agreed to come back in the future and attend the school and
be interviewed to make everything official. Please pray they will get their visas quickly.

Kevin and Naomi announced that they are having another baby in September. They told us it is a little girl! We
are excited for them. Please pray for a healthy pregnancy and an easy delivery when the time comes. Cyndie
and I were able to go down for their Church's annual Missions Conference in March. The Church and School
did an awesome job with flags, music and presentations. Dr. Scott Caudill did a great job preaching and the
missionary presentations were great as well. It was good for us to be there and experience all of it. Kevin has
been after us to come since he went there to teach so this was the year and we are glad we went. Missions
Conterences never get old to me. We really appreciate Dr. Andy Bloom and Central Baptist Church for the
great conference and opening their arms to Cyndie and I for the week.

Cyndie and [ want to say again, “Thank You!™ for your faithful prayers and support that keeps us

here helping Churches and Missionaries. ;; %
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